Information to note regarding the continuation of existing commissioning arrangements of Mental Health Services in Royston, within the North locality

Update paper for PBC Governance Committee Sept 2007
Background
The Joint Commissioning Team/PCT currently commissions mental health services for adults of working age and older people registered with GP practices in Royston from Cambridge & Peterborough Mental Health Trust.  The total population of these GP practices is 23,750.
As part of financial recovery plans and the Investing in Your Mental Health strategy the Joint Commissioning Team has instigated discussions with C&P and Herts Partnership Trust (HPT) on future service provision.

HPT put forward a proposal to provide (arguably) enhanced mental health services to this population, at a reduced cost of £230,000/year as a result of efficiency savings that are achievable by extending existing services to Royston.  This proposal was discussed at the August locality meeting with Steve Malusky, Interim Planning and Commissioning Manager Joint Commissioning Team and Cabrini Farquharson, Sector Manager, HPT.  
In summary, the proposal from HPT:

· Delivers on the national requirement to move away from bed based services, to more community based services - early intervention, diagnosis and home treatment which reduces dependence on secondary care services. 
· Facilitates integration of health and social care as HPT are providers for both forms of care in some areas and are looking to extend this to all areas of Hertfordshire.
· Offers the development of a primary enhanced mental health service, to support practices to manage mild to moderate conditions ensuring early diagnosis and intervention and minimise the likelihood of conditions worsening and needing more intensive input later.  Social care input in the form of support with debt, relationship problems etc is also provided.  The pilot in Letchworth has been very successful and has been valued by GPs. Royston patients are not currently getting this level of service.
Views from the locality:

· Excellent links between C&P and Addenbrookes so inpatients with both physical and psychological problems can be managed appropriately.  Concerns that that would be hard to match with a Herts provider.  The patient experience in Bishop’s Stortford as a result of the repatriation of North Essex MH trust services into HPT has not been good.

· Royston is currently central to the provision of mental health services provided by C&P.  Even though HPT are proposing to maintain a base in Royston, concerns were raised that if budgets were stretched in the future, maintaining a service at Royston will not be possible and patients will have to travel to Letchworth/Stevenage.  This has been the experience of other services eg. GP OOHs.

· Patients and GPs are happy with the current service.  30% of patients registered with Royston GPs live in Cambs, so would be disadvantaged with change of provider.  Health and social care integration is not going to be easy in cross border areas. 70% of patients are not disadvantaged by the current service ie. they are satisfied with the service even though there are different health and social care providers, but they potentially would be disadvantaged under HPT where they may not receive a dedicated mental health service.  30% of patients (those living in Cambs) would be further disadvantaged by the proposed model.

Current position – new proposal from C&P
C&P will match the HPT proposal of enhanced services in Royston and reduce their annual contract value by £230,000. Concerns were raised at the locality meeting over whether this was possible without reducing activity or services in some way however this will be pursued further with C&P to confirm the proposal.
Agreement following October 2007 JCPB 
With the recent proposal from C&P and the resulting reduced financial pressure to repatriate services, the locality would prefer to continue to commission C&P. It was agreed that the following action is taken to monitor this decision:
· Steve Malusky, Interim Planning and Commissioning Manager Joint Commissioning Team to confirm the detail in the proposal from C&P.

· Steve Malusky and the locality to review C&P service provision closely on an ongoing basis to ensure they deliver on their proposal.

· Review the commissioning arrangements again in April 08 if C&P do not deliver on their proposal and/or costs rise.
Recommendation

The Assistant Director of Locality Commissioning request the PBC Governance Committee supports the decision to continue to commission Cambridge & Peterborough Mental Health Trust (C&P) for mental health services for adults of working age and older people registered with GP practices in Royston.  

The outcome of the review by the North Locality and the Joint Commissioning Team to ensure Cambridge & Peterborough Mental Health Trust deliver their proposal of enhanced services and reduced contract value (£230,000 less than 06/07) will be reported back to the PBC governance committee in March 2008. 
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